
 
  September 15, 2021 

Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 

Attn: Mikayla Vaba 

1400 Tenth Street, Suite222 

Sacramento, CA 95814-5502 

 

Re: Update to Electronic Filing and Posting of Notice of Determination for June 2021 

Revised Addendum to the May 2017 EIR for the Tesoro Los Angeles Refinery Integration and 

Compliance Project 

 

Dear Ms. Vaba: 

 

This morning, Ryan Banuelos of my staff uploaded to OPR’s ceqanet website a Notice of 

Determination for the June 2021 Revised Addendum to the May 2017 EIR for the Tesoro Los 

Angeles Refinery Integration and Compliance Project which was prepared in accordance with 

South Coast Air Quality Management District’s (“South Coast AQMD’s”) role as Lead Agency 

pursuant to Public Resources Code Section 21152(a).  

 

After uploading, I noticed that there was a typo in the project description that needed to reflect 

today’s date of certification (e.g., September 15, 2021) in lieu of a placeholder of “August XX, 

2021”.  Please let this letter serve as a formal request to replace the previously uploaded Notice of 

Determination with the attached updated version reflecting the certification date of September 15, 

2021.  

 

Apologies for the mix-up on our part.  If you have any questions regarding this request, please call 

me at (909) 396-2716. Thank you for your kind attention regarding this matter. 

  

 Sincerely, 

 

  
 

 Barbara Radlein 

 Program Supervisor, CEQA Section 

Planning, Rule Development and Area 

 Sources 

Attachment 


